E. G. Schelfler
Alberca Fish and Wildlife Division
Edmonton, Alberta

Panel members are reguested to address themselves to four questions.

I. Are alpine and other bighorn sheep winter ranges in danger of

destrucrion?

Should she#p ranges be preserved and/or rehabil|tated?

What is being done today to achigéve a better harmony and to prevent

permanent damage to critical ranges?

Lk, What should and can be done in the Future and what are the possi=
bilitles for preventing protection and reclamation?
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| came to Alberta in 1968 and there was very little work or
tontern expressed about sheep hablitations except for in a few areas and
although there was probably more concern expressed, It was known by only
a few informed people. In 1965 we got some ldea of some of the big coal
mining activities going on and in 1971 we learned the extent of explor-
ation plans. We were Taced with antiquated legislation at that time.
Government mechanisms such as the Environment Conservat fon Authority have
since been created,

The Fish and Wildlife Division was caught In the mlddle, 1iterally -
no staff to handle the situation. There now is a Minera 1l Surface Rights
Commlttee and the Fish and Wild1ife Division have a reprisentative on this
Committes. We now have more staff - two blologists on land use and one
technician and are in the process of setting up a land-us e/habitat section

with 2 section head eguivalent to our research and managmmnent section
heads .

WILDLIFE - MIHMERAL RESOURCE COMNFLICTS
J. B. Kemper
Alberta Fish and Wildlife Division
Edmonton, Alberta

The comparison of the conflict between coal development. s and big-
horn sheep In Alberta has been based upon sheep winter range:s:. Our
feeling is that while summer ranges are vast, wintering areas , which
occur In light snowfall zones or on wind swept slopes, are In short
supply. In addition, sheep appear to be labile enough In the summer to
svold disturbed areas, however they are physically and perhaps behaviorally
unwilling to do this during winters.

At present we have some 388,000 acres of bighorn sheep wli nter range
in Alberta, outside of the Hational Parks. Approximately BO,0( )0 acres,
or about 21 per cent of this area, lies within existing coal dl spositions.
2ince about 90 per cent of the mineable coal properties Iin the FProvince
are now under lease, the general picture reflected by this dat s should be
representative of what we can expect In the next decade.
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